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Friday 18th October, 2019 
 

Highway Improvements on Quintrell Road 
 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

Some significant highway improvement works will be taking place over the next few weeks so we 

want to alert you to the disruption that this may cause. Here is an outline of how the work will impact 

on traffic flow and pedestrian access around the immediate school area. 

Week 1 – HALF TERM WEEK - works commence on Fri 18.10.19 (night) until Sun 27.10.19 

o   Vehicle Access will be closed to the School off Quintrell Road 

o   Vehicle Access to the school will be via Chapel Lane – please note that a road closed 
sign will be displayed at the junction as the road will be ‘access only’ during this 
period 

o   Pedestrian access will be diverted from Quintrell Road through the front of the school 
grounds and along the new footpaths whilst the highway works are commenced  
                                                                                                         

Week 2 – Mon 28.10.19 until Fri 1.11.19 
 

o   Vehicle access to the school will be the entrance via Quintrell Road and the exit via 
Chapel Lane (unchanged from the usual school drop off & collection routine) 

o   3 way traffic lights will be in place along Quintrell Road so please allow more time for 
drop off and collection – the lights will be manned during drop off and collection to 
ensure that smooth access is maintained. 

o   Pedestrian access will be diverted from Quintrell Road through the front of the school 
grounds and along the new footpaths whilst the highway works are continued  
  

 Week 3 until week 20 – Mon 4.11.19 until Fri 6.3.20 

o   Vehicle access to the school will be the entrance via Quintrell Road and the exit will be 
via Chapel Lane  

o   3 way traffic lights will be in place along Quintrell Road so please allow more time for 
drop off and collection – the lights will be manned during drop off and collection to 
ensure that smooth access is maintained. 
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o   Pedestrian access will be open again along Quintrell Road in front of school, however 
it will remain closed either side of the school along Quintrell Road so public 
pedestrian access will be via the new footpaths whilst the highway works are 
continued  

  
The team delivering these works have full commitment to the safety of the school users ( and 
public) with their planning of the works, however it is reasonably foreseeable that some 
inconvenience will be encountered during the 20 week period of highway improvements due to the 
scale of the works needed to be done. 
  
They have asked that we pass on an apology for any inconvenience caused and pass on the 
assurance that the whole team will ensure that things are managed to suit safe arrival and exit of 
those using the school and the normal school operations. 
 

Safe travel to and from school for our pupils is what is most important during this time. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Mrs. Vicky Dilnot 

Head of School 
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